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It was a long 4 months, but the Los Senderos 
Members were finally able to ride together 
again. I would like to thank everyone who as-
sisted in the Park cleanup and preparations in 
getting ready for this annual event. With all the 
necessary precautions in place, the “Members 
Only” ride was finally a chance for all to get 
back in the saddle. Please make sure to check 
the website for all upcoming events and de-
tails. I look forward to a great rest of the year.

Members Only Ride:
I have to start by thanking Ride Chairman 
Chuck Gallant for putting together a great ride. 
Not only did Chuck put together a great sched-
ule of events, he also prepared and tended to 
the bar trailer. Chuck left no stone unturned 
and no details were left out. I would like to 
find out what kind of batteries he is using to re-
charge, because he was moving at warp speed 
all weekend. Nice job Mr. Chairman. We all 
appreciate your dedication to Los Senderos.

I would like to thank Ted Van Arsdale for 
putting together a great “road trip” ride from 
“Sweetwater Bridge”. It was a smooth trail for 
all participating cowboys to start the ride. An-
other thank you goes out to Bill Cuddeback for 
leading us on a great trail ride on the Ranch 
Saturday. For all that could make Saturdays 
ride, I am sure you would agree, it was a great 
day in the saddle, highlighted by a perfect re-
freshment stop under the oak trees. Once again, 
Tim and Tom Laff provided a great “deep pit” 

BBQ for Saturday night. This is no small task, 
as the preparation of the pit and seasoning of 
the meat is all a very calculated endeavor. The 
secret to their success is hard work and not 
giving up their secret recipe. Thanks for a job 
well done. That meat was over the top. Thanks 
as always to our caterer Jim Sheridan for keep-
ing the cowboys well fed.

Next Event:
Our next monthly event is a double event. Ter-
ry and Charlene Brown have once again invit-
ed all Los Senderos Members and spouses to 
join them at Rancho Samataguma @ 5:00pm, 
Saturday July 25th for their annual dinner par-
ty. We will be able to enjoy all the beauty by 
the lake @ Rancho Samataguma. That will be 
followed the next day for our monthly ride @ 
the Ranch. Please grab a guest and be ready to 
ride @ 10:00am on Sunday July 26th . Any-
one wishing to stay overnight in the Arena is 
welcome to do so. These (2) events are always 
well attended. Please RSVP on the website in 
advance to reserve your spot.

Los Senderos Park…
The Park cleanup was a great success. Thanks 
again for the great participation with keeping 
the property in tip-top shape. As a reminder, it 
is necessary to call the Park Chairman at least 
(2) days in advance of your request to use the 
Park. Bill Cuddeback needs a direct call at 
619-994-9977. Thank you.

President’s Report



July 26th • Rancho Samataguma • Descanso
August 23rd • French Valley • Palomar
September 16th-20th • Annual Ride • Los Senderos Park                                                                            

October 25th • Tullock Ranch • Santa Ysabel
November 29th • Lions Tigers & Bears • Japatul Valley

2020 Monthly Ride Calendar

Annual Ride Reminder:
Our Annual Ride is on calendar for September 16-
20, 2020. DK Nasland and his co-chairs have been 
planning a great event. We will be sending out the 
sign-up mailer in early August, so plan on inviting 
a guest to join us and get that horse ready to do 
some sorting. Honorary Member Steve Tellam has 
once again agreed to give us another sorting clinic 
to get us ready for the main event. I’m not going to 
spoil DK’s thunder and announce all his great ideas 
for the ride. I will just confirm that we will be con-
stantly entertained. Let’s all bring a nice raffle prize 
or 2 to share and make Larry Wilske’s job as Raffle 
Chairman as successful as we can. I expect another 
great turnout.

Special memo…
Please enjoy the “Rest in Pieces” article attached to 
this newsletter. It is good read and was written in 
the Spring of 2019. It sheds some light on the state 
of our Country.

Cowboy Up…
As a reminder, this is a gentleman’s horseback rid-
ing club. We should all recognize proper attire for 
all members and guests during events. A nice cow-
boy shirt and cowboy hat are expected to be worn 
by all in attendance at these events. It has been 
brought to my attention that we have slipped up a 
bit in this manner. I appreciate everyone’s attention 
to detail regarding our attire.

See y’all on the trail soon.

Sincerely,
     John Omahen
     President








